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AMERICAN RED CROSS

c ALLIED FORCE HEADQUARTERS
0 Civil Affaire Office

February 2, 1943

Mr. Richard Fe Allen,
Vice Chairman, American Red Cross

Dre Geroge K. Strode
Associate Director, International Health Division
Rockefeiler Foundation,
10 Boulevard Baudin,
Algiers.

Gentlemen:

I acknowledge with apologies for the delay your letter of January 15, 1943
which has just come to my attention upon my return to Algiers.

I thotoughly agree with the recommendations made, and I shall be delighted
to support to the best of my abailiy the issuance of instructions by our
Government which would permit two or three members of the Rocksfeller
Foundation staff to proceed to Algiers after your return to the United
Statese

I take this occasion to congratule you both on the excellent work you
have done during your brief stay in this area, face as you were with
every possible material difficulty.

With warm regards and best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Robert De Murphy,

Robert D. Murphy,
Chief Civil Administrator.


